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OCTOBER DINNER MEETING
DATE	 Wednesday, Oct. 15 1986
PLACE	 The Top of the Marine (22d floor of the Marine Plaza)

111 E. Wisconsin Avenue
TIME	 6:00 pm cocktails; 7:00 pm dinner; 8:15 pm program
COST	 $14 prepaid; $15 not prepaid & non-members
SPEAKER
RESERVATIONS Before noon Sunday, Oct. 12: by mail, to Box
92614, Milwaukee 53202; OR call with credit card # to 344-7278.

MENU
Roast Turkey with Dressing

Salad; Rolls and Butter
Sauteed Fresh Mixed Vegetables

Twice-Baked Potatoes
Dutch Apple Pie

Coffee, Tea, or Milk
Don't forget, you can use your Master Charge or Visa and save; just
phone our card number in before the deadline.
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Secretarial Service To
Be Discontinued
For several years, CCBA has paid
a secretarial service to handle the
organization's day-to-day opera-
tions. This has included handling
phone calls, membership renew-
als, computer listing updates, re-
quests for information, dinner
reservations, general typing and
correspondence as needed, etc.
However, in recent months the
Board has felt that CCBA could
function with these services being
done on a volunteer basis, thus
saving CCBA $300 per month.
A special ad hoc committee of the
Board was appointed by President
Jerry Johnson at the August 19
Board meeting, to recommend how
the dutiesthat had been carried
out by the secretarial service

could be divided among mem-
bers of the Board. The commit-
tee delivered its recommenda-
tions to the Board at a special
meeting held August 28. After
lengthy discussions, the Board
voted to accept the report and
to officially notify Shalom
Enterprises that CCBA would no
longer require its services,
effective October 1, 1986.
Board members have met with
Shalom Enterprises to facilitate
the transition of duties to the
respective persons. One change
that members should immediate-
ly notice is that dinner meeting
reservations will now be made
with the Treasurer. Another is
that membership renewals will
be sent out by the Membership
Committee Chair.
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DOUBLE PROGRAM ANNOUNCED
FOR OCTOBER 15 DINNER MEETING
CCBA will feature a double bill for the after-
dinner segment of the October 15th dinner
meeting. First, Neal Brenard, Producer of
Milwaukee's Clavis Theatre, will present a
"sneak preview" of Larry Kramer's The
Normal Heart, a hit play based on Kramer's
own experiences with the founding of the
Gay Men's Health Crisis Center in New York
City. Eight actors will present a 20-minute
segment of the drama, giving those attending
a chance to see something of why this play is
one of the hit dramas on the New York stage.
It is scheduled to open at the Clavis 's Encore
Theater on November 12.
For the second attraction, Dr. Terry Bough-
ner will be discussing famous women and
men in lesbian/gay history. Dr. Boughner,
recently of Pittsburgh (where he was profes-
sor of history at La Roche College), is
currently a reporter for Qua and is a syndi-
cated columnist on the subject of lesbian/
gay history whose articles appear in In Step
and other papers across the United States,
and in Canada and New Zealand. He is also the
author of an upcoming book on the subject,
entitled Out of All Time, which is scheduled
for publication in the spring by Alyson
Publications of Boston.
It deals with the lives of lesbians and gay
men such as Queen Marie Antoinette,
Pharaoh Tutankhamen (King Tut), and Eleanor
Roosevelt, as well as more general aspects
of lesbian/gay history, such as lesbianism in
the ancient world and the Nazi persecution of
homosexuals. The book consists of 50
chapters; and Dr. Boughner is currently
working on its sequel. Terry believes that it
is long since time for lesbians and gay men
to discover their history, which straight
historians have "bent over backward" to
obscure or deny. He also notes that while
some may think history dull, it is his exper-
ience that the people who made it were not.



The CCBA Board of Directors is working
very hard to make our organization strong-
er, more effective, and just plain better.
After considerable discussion at meetings
during the past several months, you, the
members, are beginning to see the results.
For several years we have used a paid sec-
retarial service (see article elsewhere in
this issue); this will no longer be the case,
effective October 1. The Board feels that
this work could be done effectively by the
Board itself, thus saving us $300 a month
or $3600 annually. As you can see, this
will be a considerable reduction in costs.
Therefore, as of press time various secre-
tarial service responsibilities have been
delegated to others. For example, the
Secretary will handle Board and special
membership mailings, maintain mailing
materials, and update mailing lists. The
Membership Committee Chair will mail out
membership renewals and welcoming let-
ters to new members, as well as initiating
mailings to prospective members. The
Treasurer will handle ad billings for The
Newsletter, accept dinner meeting reserv-
ations, operate the computer system, etc.
With everyone working closely together,
we expect the transition to be smooth,
with any problems quickly corrected.
While this gives the Board considerably
more work, it does spread the work load
as evenly as possible. Please do give me
your reactions to this new system. If you
find something that is not correct, please
let me know. I assure you that the Board is
here to help and is determined to make this
transition with ease.
Your Board has been active in other ways
as well. With the help of Board members
and Newsletter editor Mike Lowrey, we
are working hard to improve The News-
letter. In the months ahead, you will see
the number of pages increase as advertis-
ing revenue merits. Mike Wavra is "out
there" soliciting ads. If you wish to adver-
tise and would like additional information,
let Mike Wavra or myself know. It is ads
that pay for this newsletter.
In addition, the Board is busy rewriting the
By-Laws. There will be significant changes

proposed for your consideration and
adoption at the November membership
meeting. The November meeting will be
informational; the Board will be present
to answer your questions, solicit input
on goals and priorities for CCBA from
you, and generally listen to you, CCBA's
members. To encourage maximum turn-
out, we are varying the format. There
will be no dinner or door fee (it will be
free!), and it will start at 7:30 PM. So
please mark your calendars and plan to
attend. The Board needs your input and
needs you there to vote on the By-Law
changes.
Of equal significance, the Board is com-
piling a Procedures Manual which will be
distributed to all members. In the past,
too much has been done with no written
guidelines. This left some operations am-
bigous or simply without precedents. We
hope that this manual will go a long way
toward preventing confusion, misunder-
standing, etc. on CCBA policies.
The Board is working hard in other ways
as well. Some Board positions are being
reevaluated, and you might see some
changes there. Our four women Board
members are working hard with the new-
ly formed women's group. Membership
surveys are being evaluated. An audit of
our finances has been completed. Our
cash flow problems are showing consid-
erable improvement. If interest is there,
skiing and dinner clubs will be formed
this Fall. CCBA is definitely becoming a
stronger, more effective organization.
Your valued , support is greatly appreci-
ated.

Haupert Managing Director of
Theatre X
CCBA Business member (and former
President) Marc Haupert has recently
been appointed Managing Director of
Milwaukee's world-famous Theatre X
and its Contemporary Arts Center
(located in the old Factory building on
Broadway). They will open the Center on
October 3rd with an all-new production
of My Werewolf. CCBA members
interested in forming a theater party
can contact Marc at 374-5599.
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Insurance Agency
Forced to Withdraw
Anti-Gay Guidelines
Equifax, Inc., the nation's largest
insurance investigative agency,
has revoked guidelines which it
had issued to its investigators to
help screen out "high risk"
insurance applicants. The $500
million a year organization
(headquartered in Georgia),
which performs detective work
for most insurance companies in
this country, had reportedly
issued instructions which would
help companies spot "lifestyles"
which it felt identified people at
high risk for AIDS, on the basis
of such factors as marital status,
gender, occupation, "living
arrangements", and "irregular
beneficiary". Such "high risk"
applications were to be brought
to the attention of the companies;
but when the San Francisco-
based law firm National Gay
Rights Advocates threatened to
sue Equifax, Inc. for discrimi-
nation against gays, the company
backed down and withdrew the
"lifestyle" instructions, which
they said had been issued without
proper review.. They have also
agreed not to focus on sexual ori-
entation in future investigations.

LaRouche Bill Threatens
California Freedoms; Are
Our Rights in Wisconsin in
Danger on Election Day?
The so-called "LaRouche Initiative",
Proposition #64, will definitely be
on the California ballot in the Novem-
ber general election. This bill,
promulgated by a group of Lyndon
LaRouche's followers and their "new
right" allies, calling themselves
PANIC, is widely considered the
most serious threat to gay citizens
since the beginnings of the modern
gay rights movement.
The bill would empower law enforce-
ment or public health officials to
"quarantine" and "isolate" HTLV-Ill
carriers and persons with AIDS. It
is generally understood that such
isolation/quarantine would take the
form of internment camps like those
in which Japanese-Americans were
imprisoned during World War II.
Proposition 64 will require the
reporting of names to health
authorities of persons who are, or
are suspected of being, HTLV-Ill
carriers, with no protection of
confidentiality permitted. It forbids
food handlers (waiters, airline
stewards, bartenders, etc.) from
working with food if the person is
even suspected of being an HTLV-III
carrier or person with AIDS, with
no job protection rights. Students
and school staff who have AIDS,
test positive for HTLV-Ill. or just

September Meeting a
Great Success

CCBA's September meeting, held in
the newly re-opened Brown Bottle
in the old Schlitz Brewery complex,
was a rousing success. Elizabeth
"Bo" Black, Director of Summer
fest, was an excellent speaker; and
everyone was moved by Eleanor
Hayes' farewell to Milwaukee and
our community. The attendance was
the best in some time for a dinner
meeting, with our women members
especially well represented (a new
trend, which it is hoped will con-
tinue). Those who were asking will
be pleased to know that the Brown
Bottle is open for business now on a
daily basis.

live with such people, would be for-
bidden to come to school. Finally,
public authorities would be permit-
ted to impose travel restrictions on
carriers and persons with AIDS who
are not in "quarantine".
While it may seem that this bill is
too extreme and irrational to pass,
it is being taken very seriously by
our sisters and brothers in Califor-
nia. The AIDS hysteria in Wisconsin
has not as yet reached this pitch;
but we may rest assured that the
new legislative session will see
further efforts to take back what
protections we have achieved.
Tommy Thompson has announced his
intention to disband all state offices
and councils concerned with the
lesbian/gay community; and several
legislative candidates (mostly Repub-
lican) have expressed an intent to
repeal or gut AB 7o (our Wisconsin
state gay rights law, the first in the
nation). CCBA takes no position on
political candidates; but we must all
pay close attention to what stands
the candidates in our areas take.

CCBA Member Elected
to Local Union Office
CCBA Charter member (and editor of
The Newsletter) Michael J. Lowrey was
recently elected by acclamation to the
position of Secretary of Local 91 of the
American Federation of State, County,
and Municipal Employees. Lowrey, who
does business as Sunrise Business
Services, is also an employee of the
State of mfisr.oricip 



cum MEMBER BUSINESSES
ACCOUNTANTS
WILLIAM DOMER AND ASSOCIATES
Financial and Tax Consultants
1219 North Cass 	 	 224-0863
C.A.KLEIN BOOKKEEPING SERVICES
Tax Services & Computer Consulting
3909 East Squire, Cudahy 	  483-9516
STEVEN J. MURRAY
Professional Accounting & Tax Services
2557 North 68th Street 	 453-7228
TODD STREHLOW
Kerber, Eck & Braeckel - Tax Services and Accounting
735 North Water Street 	 276-2303

ARCHITECTS 
THOMPSON & ASSOCIATES Architects 	 964-3610

ARTIADVERTISINGIPRINTING 
ALPHA COMPOSITION
Phototypesetting, Camera-Ready Art Work
144 North Water Street 	 278-8686
ASA COMMUNICATIONS
Advertising, Public Relations, Specialty Publications
P.O.Box 92222, Milwaukee 53202 	 374-5599
C. J. PRINTING -Typesetting, Layout, Copying
1237 S. 16th Street... 	 643-8757
ORLOFF- Concept and Design 	 .291-9999
MATTHEW M. WARD
Commercials and Industrial Shows 	 263-3554

ATTORNEYS
ANGERMEIER AND ROGERS
625 N. Milwaukee Street, #404	 289-9200
STEPHEN M. BYERS 	 224-9758
JUDITH LAUFER 	 871-4852
THOMAS E. MARTIN - General Practice of Law
161 West Wisconsin Avenue 	 765-9333
BOYD McGRANAGHAN -3741 W. National 	 649-9790

EARS
LA CAGE Video/Dance Bar - 801 S. 2nd Street	 383-8330
M & M CLUB- 124 North Water Street. 	 347-1962
THIS IS 111- 418 East Wells Street 	 278-9192
WRECK ROOM-266 East Erie 	 273-6900
YOUR PLACE- 813 South First Street 	 647-0130

CHURCHES 
ALL SAINTS CATHEDRAL- Episcopal
Harry Vedder - 818 East Juneau Avenue 	 289-0801

COMPUTERSISOFTWARE
FRONTIER SOFTWARE, INC. Hardware & Systems Design
1110 S. 124th Street, West Allis 	 257-1175
JAUFMANN COMPUTERS - Computers for Business
Edwin Jaufmann Jr	 357-5548

CONSULTANT1RE$EARCH
SUNRISE BUSINESS SERVICES
Research/Reports/Reviews/Publishing Services
Michael J. Lowrey -1847 N. 2 St 	 372-9745

COUNSELING/THERAPY/HYPNOSIS
EASTTOWN THERAPY SERVICES
Psychiatry & Psychotherapy
Milo G. Durst, MD/ Robert A. Holzhauer, ACSW 	 273-7173
MICHAEL J. ROLLER, M. ED., N.C.C.
633 West Wisconsin Avenue, Suite 1717	 272-6868
TURNING POINT FEMINIST COUNSELING - Therapy
Mary A. Palmer, MSW	 278-0492
WELLSPRING CLINICAL ASSOCIATES
Mental Health Services
8112 West Bluemound Road, #101 	 257-1878

CRAFTSITRADES 
DIFFERENT STROKES PAINTING COMPANY
2833 South 34th Street	 383-3562
IMPROVEMENTS BY RONALD ROZMAN
Siding, Gutters, Windows, Doors, Awnings, Porch Enclosures
5631 West Beloit Road 	 453-7278
INTERIOR DESIGNS BY YOUNG
1014 North Astor 	 765-0926
SECOND CENTURY RENOVATIONS
3631 Shangri La Road, Oshkosh 	 235-3380

DENTISTS 
BARTLEY BELL DDS 400 W. Silver Spring 	 9634223
CRAIG LARRABEE, DDS I MICHAEL BERNKLAU, DDS
2532 East Belleview Place 	 963-9440
DR.JOHN SCADUTO, DDS 611 N. Broadway #10 272-7747

ENTERTAINMENT
CLAVIS THEATRE - Stage Productions
1823 East Kane	 272-1340
MIDWEST MUSIC DISTRIBUTION
Recordings and Concert Promotion
207 East Buffalo 	 278-0066
PARKWAY NEWS AND VIDEO RENTALS
3417 West Lisbon Avenue 	 933-2880
VIDEO ADVENTURES- 1820 N. Farwell Ave 	 272-6768

FINANCEITNVESTMENTSIINSURANCE 

DONALD BOYCHUK - Financial Planning! Consulting/
Estates/ Liquidation/ Antiques 	 475-7687
EQUITABLE LIFE AND FINANCIAL SERVICES
Ralph Navarro, Equity Qualified Agent 	 276-2000

FLOWERS/PLANTS 
FLOWERS BY WALTER 5036th Street, Racine 	 633-7707
JIM MANDERS - THE SHOREWOOD FLORIST
3955 North Prospect Avenue	 332-7060
THE FLOWER DEN 2938 S. 13th Street 	 672-4477
MILWAUKEE EXOTICS-220 E. Concordia. 	 263-2241



GIFTS 
SANDS GIFT SHOP -3968 South Howell 	 744-3460
THINKING OF YOU ON BROADWAY- Cards, Gifts
147 North Broadway Street 	 273-5969

HAIR STYLISTS

BILL MORANO - Great Looks Styling 	 223-0103

HEALTH CLUBS
CLUB MILWAUKEE- Health and Social Club

704A West Wisconsin Avenue (rear) 	 276-0246

Lesbian/Gay Hall of Fame
Nominations Sought
With 1986 quickly drawing to a close, it is not too
early to nominate your candidates for the 1987
Milwaukee Lesbian/Gay Hall of Fame. All nomina-
tions must be in writing and should state why the
individual is being nominated. The deadline for
entries is January 14 at the annual dinner
meeting; or by mail to CCBA, PO Box 92614,
Milwaukee WI 53202, postmarked no later than
January 14.

MEDICALICLINICS 
BRADY STREET STD CLINIC 1240 East Brady ....272-2144

PHARMACY
KEMP PHARMACY - 4499 North Oakland Ave 	 962-8150

PHOTOGRAPHY
BREITLOW STUDIOS 	 476-3777

MARSHALL CAMERA - 2219 South Muskego	 645-7722

PUBLICATIONS 
WISCONSIN IN STEP! IN STEP GRAPHICS
Biweekly News Publication

624 North 27th Street 	 931-8335

DR. JOHN SCADUTO, DDS
General Dentistry

611 NORTH BROADWAY, SUITE 10
MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 53202

(414) 272-7747

REALTORS/PROPERTY
JIM RITTER, JR.
Merrill Lynch Realty 	 962-3000 or 271-5508

SEYMOUR STEIN - Realty, Investments 	 278-0328

RESTAURANTS 
GLASS MENAGERIE- Serving Lunch and Dinner
124 North Water	 347-1962
CHECKER'S CAFE- Greek & Continental Cuisine
2318 S. Kinnickinnic 	 483-4010

SECRETARIAL 
SHALOM ENTERPRISES
Typing, Word Processing, Resumes	 445-5552

TAVERN FOR SIRE
904 S. 1ST STREET

For more information call:
Drug Colbg
771-3494

Evenings after 5 pm.

Steven J. Murray

Professional Accounting & Tax Services
2557 N. 68th Street

Wauwatosa, WI 53213-1307
453-7278

Complete Persona/ & Business Accounting Tax & Consulting Services

Christmas Party Reminder
Members should remember to mark their
calendars for CCBA's Christmas party
(always a festive affair) with a buffet
and a special appearance by Santa
himself, who comes to make our party
gay. The date this year is Sunday
afternoon, December 7th, at Busby's. For
the first time, the regular dinner
meeting will not be held in December,
making it easier for everyone to attend
this one event during this usually hectic
time.



QUESTION OF THE MONTH:
What speakers or programs would you like to have

at CCBA'S monthly dinner meetings?

Don Bohatka

I thought Bo Black was
marvelous; and I'd like
to see more on the arts
and theater in Milwau-
kee. Perhaps a speaker
from one of the major
movie chains would be
good.
Don Boychuk
I thougt one of our
most interesting
speakers was Karen
Lamb. Perhaps she
could return to speak
on the influence of
straights in gay
politics and health.
Marc Haupert
I'd like to see some-
thing dealing with the
theater. Perhaps some-
one discussing enter-
tainment, business, and
their mutual interests
and involvement.
Jan Hill
I'd like to see fewer
political subjects and
politicians. They're all
right, but a little goes
a long way. Perhaps we
could invite the Gay
and Lesbian Chorus to
return.

ESTEE: A Success Story
Estee Lauder Ballantine Books;

massmarket paperback, 286pp; $4.95

© 1986 0-345-33746-8

If you ever wondered how some-
one becomes a multi-millionaire in a
highly competitive field, Josephine Esty
Mentzer Lauder's autobiography ESTEE
will teach you. (The rules and advice she
gives will work for any business, not just -
cosmetics.)

Rose Kennedy said that good luck
is something you make and bad luck is
what you endure. Estee has had her share
of bad luck: a divorce leaving her to be a
working (single) mother in the 1940's;
her sister contracting polio [after return-
ing to N.Y.C. from Milwaukee]; a potential
lawsuit when a customer served a face-
cream on a salad; the loss of her support-
ive significant-other. She has made her
share of good luck too, with persistence
and poise: making expensive multiple
trips to England and working with fashion
magazine editors to convince Harrod's of
London to carry her products; applying
make-up to a poor-looking chicana (after
the store's manager told her not to, "that
kind never has any money") who then
bought and brought all of her friends and
relations who also made purchases; talk-
ing with everyone; touching faces (and
hearts) whereever she goes; following
her "gut feelings" about what is right.

Using common sense and innate
wit, she revolutionized marketing and
sales techniques by offering incentives to
the customer (not the sales force); using
word-of-mouth as her only advertising
(now it's called "networking", then it was
the third form of communication-- Tele-
phone, Telegraph, and Tell-A:Woman);
and having a staff who was knowledgable
about the products, what was it, as well
as how to use it.

Estee tells us repeatedly that her
make-up and scent products are natural
and exciting. The words she uses are also
exciting and natural. ESTEE gave me the
feeling that it was just she and I sitting in
my livingroom chatting comfortably.

Estee Lauder says that she sells
beauty. From this book I found that Estee
Lauder sells herself: her charm, grace,
wit, savvy, and style.

C.Kay HInchliffe -Sunrise Book Reviews



Sept. Board Meeting:
Summary

1.At a special Board meeting on
August 28, the Board voted to
discontinue paid Secretarial Service,
and to divide secretarial
responsibilities among Board
members. 30 days' notice was given
to Shalom Enterprises on August 29.
2. A letter was sent to Shalom
Enterprises on September 2,
requesting a meeting to complete the
transference of materials and
information, and to answer any
questions regarding the termination
of the service.
3. A report was given by the Ad-Hoc
Committee that met with 4 members
of the Business Enhancement
Committee who resigned last month.
The report contained
recommendation to the Board for
improvements in CCBA policies and
procedures. Many have been acted
upon, and each recommendation was
discussed.
4. A comprehensive revision of
CCBA By-Laws will be led by Peter
Johnson.
5. A financial report was given by
the Treasurer, which included the
Auditor's report and a list of
accounts receivables.
INSERT INFO ABOUT BIDDING FGOR
DIRECTORY
6. A Report of Women's activities
was given (see elsewhere in this
issue). The Women's group has
requested Committee status in
CCBA, and a small budget for
mailings.
7. Each Board Member, is to submit
related policies and procedures to
President Johnson for compilation in
CCBA Policy and Procedure Guide.
8. Pat LeSage of Forward Wisconsin
is being contacted to speak at the
October dinner meeting, if possible.
The November meeting is to be an
informal membership meeting.
9. The Public Relations Committee,
co-chaired by Karen Gotzler and Bill
Le Grave, presented a proposed job
description, which was accepted by
the Board. Duties of the PR
Committee include: oversee The
Newsletter, relate to the media and

related organizations, promote CCBA
via articles and advertisements,
develop recruitment materials, and
involve CCBA in community
activities. It was suggested that the
Committee should formulate
guidelines as to which issues CCBA
should publicly respond to.
The Committee proposed that the
Board establish procedures to
improve communications with
members. It has been suggested that
the PR and Membership Committees
work together in this area; it is
though that the At-Large system has
not been working optimally.
10. The Board adopted a pricing
policy for Dinner Meetings:

Pre-paid reservations: cost +
20% (gratuity&tax)+ $2, rounding
up

Not Pre-paid: As above, plus $1.
(Charter Members continue to

receive $1 off.)
11. There are several new CCBA
members! (We hope to have details in
future issues.)
12. A list of past-due membership
renewals has been drawn up and is
being sent to the Membership
Committee.
13. MAP Fest was well attended.
CCBA had a game booth; all proceeds
went to MAP.
14. Vacancies in Board At-Large
positions may be resolved if these
positions become part of the
Membership Committee.
15. Nominations for the Gay-Lesbian
Hall of Fame are being solicited.
Contact President Johnson by the
January dinner meeting.
16. A letter was sent to Hurricane
Productions, stating that CCBA
would be unable to co-sponsor their
Halloween Party on such short
notice, but would be interested in co-
sponsoring a future event.
17. Anyone interested in serving on
a committee.for Marin Luther King,
Jr. Week should speak to President
Johnson.

THE BOARD WOULD LIKE TO REMIND
ALL MEMBERS THAT YOU ARE

ALWAYS
WELCOME TO COME TO ANY BOARD

MEETING. THIS IS YOUR
ORGANIZATION!

CCBA Winetasters
The July trip to the Ravin ia Festival
was a huge success. Approximately
25 people enjoyed a catered gourmet
feast of basil chicken, eggplant
parmesan, pasta, etc., along with
fruit and cheeses. The featured wine
of the evening was French Rosé, and
the musical. program was works by
George Gershwin. A big thanks to Ci
Stein for a flawless event
On September 21, a tasting of
Beaujolais was hosted by Dick
Moroder. Nearly all of the 7 wines
were produced by Geo. Duboauf. The
favorites were the "Queen", Fleuies,
and the "King", Moulin-A-Vent The
group of 11 people was treated to a
tasty variety of "Beaujolais"
cheeses.
The October tasting will be hosted by
Jan Hill and Paul Toonen. At press
time, they were undecided about
which wines are to, be presented. The
December Holiday tasting will be
presented by Sally Swetnam on
December 14. This will be an hors
d'oeuvre potluck, and will feature
German Auslese and Beerenauslese
wines, with possibly a Kabinett
two, for warm-ups]
The Wine Tasting Club meets.the
Sunday following CCBA dinner
meetings, at 5:00 PM. Costs of
wines and foods are divided among
participants. New members are
always welcome!

CCBA NEWSLETTER
Editor

Michael J. Lowrey
1847 N. 2nd Street

Milwaukee, WI 53212-3706
Advertising Manager

Mike Wavra
265-2509

Copyright 1986 by Cream City
Business Association. Publication of
the name, photograph or likeness of
any person, organization or business
in this publication is not to be con-
strued as any indication of the sexual
orientation or affectional preference
of that person, organization, or busi-
ness. Contents of this publication
may not.be reprinted in whole or
part without written permission of
the publisher.



A Complete New Line Of Social

and

Commercial Announcements

■

Regular Print & Raised Letter

Wedding Invitations

Designer Cards

Anniversary ■ Birthday ■ Cocktail

Party Invitations

Stationery

■

New Original Artwork Designs.

CCBA Women Gathering
Momentum!
On September 7, a group of eleven
women met to establish goals and
appoint leadership for the Women's
Planning Committee of CCBA. Pat
Reddemann is the Chairperson, De
Anna Ratliff the Contact Person,
Darla Kashian the Program Chairper-
son, and Diane Sagunsky is the group
Spokesperson. Some goals for CCBA
Women include: to increase involve-
ment of Women in CCBA, to increase
Women membership in CCBA, to pro-
vide an opportunity for networking
and socializing, and to offer events
of interest to Women members at a
minimal cost.
There will be monthly functions for
women, in addition to regular CCBA
events. On August 24, approximately
50-60 women attended a barbeque-
volleyball social in the RiverWest
area. A mailing list is being formed.
All Women members will receive
information of Women's events. For
further information, call De Anna
Ratliff, 372-9509; or Sally
Swetnam, 962-5940.

It's Fall - Be Active
Summer is past, vacations are over,
and most of us have felt the chill of
fall that's in the air. Now is also the
time to think about activities to
enjoy these last sunny days.
Several activities, both indoor and
outdoor, have been suggested. A
Sunday bicycle trip beginning with
brunch and following the local bike
trails is one option. A late October
Sunday would be fun.
Interest has again been expressed in
forming a gourmet dining club. The
format is open: it could be a group
that rotates to different members'
houses and shares cooking; chooses
different restaurants; or a combina-
tion of these.
The music and theater season is in
full swing. The Neal Simon comedy,
Biloxi Blues, will be at the PAC
January 19-21. While still months
off, it's not too soon to reserve a
block of tickets.
These are three possibilities: what
ideas do you have? If you would like
to be part of any or all of the above,
please call Cliff at 962-0012; and

please leave a message on the ma-
chine if I'm not there. Based upon
interest, more specific details can be
worked out.
Other ideas-- again, call and let's
discuss them. Our organization will
be as active as we wish to make it!
-Cliff Heise
Gay Fundraiser for Governor Earl
A "gay community celebration of 4
years of support for human rights"
will be held on Sunday, Oct. 12th,
from 2 to 5 PM at Club 219. This
will be a fundraiser for the reelect-
ion of Governor Tony Earl, with part-
icipation of leaders from just about
every gay organization in Milwaukee.
Featured speakers will include Lt.
Governor nominee Sharon Metz.

Member News Needed
Have you received an honor in your
field (or has your business)? Have
you been written up in a business or
trade publication? Have you been
promoted, or appointed to a new
post? The Newsletterwou Id love to
run the good news; but we can't if
you don/ tell us. Please let us know.

• COMING SOON •

PROUDLY PRESENTS OUR

ANNUAL AUTUMN SALE 01
■ Photocopies. Why Pay As Much As

25C A Copy ?
C.J.'S SALE PRICE IS ONLY 7C EACH

(Limited to it 1/2 x 11 white roper.)
• Save $ 6.40 On Offset Printing.

Purchase 500 Or More One Sided Copies;
GET 100 ADDITIONAL COPIES PRINTED FREE I!

(Limited to black ink on 4 1/2 x 11 white stock.
Price based en camera ready original, and does not include

plate cost.)
■ Save $ 17.00. Purchase Any Quantity Of

Two, Three Or Four Part NCR (NO CARBON
RECIUIRED)FOrMS; GET UP TO 1000

NUMBERED FREE III
(Standard numbering sequence only.)

■ Save _$ 21.40. Purchase 1000 Business
Cards; GET 500 BUSINESS SIZE ENVELOPES

PRINTED FREE !II
(Limited to black ink on white No. 10, Kanhvove

Envelope stock. Typesetting, layout and plate
costs not inclusive.)

ALL ABOVE OFFERS VALID THROUGH OCTOBER 31, 1986,
WITH THIS AD.

THE
C.J. PRINTING COMPANY
1237 SOUTH 16TH STREET

MILWAUKEE, WI. 53204-2268
643-8757.

New Selection Of Papers, Colors,

and Inks.

(Watch For Further Details In Upcoming Issues.)
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